
    

 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

The Sacrament of Baptism is celebrated at the 10:30 a.m. Mass on the 2nd 

Sunday of the Month at St John’s and the 4th Sunday of the month  
at St. Ann’s. Please call for registration.  

 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturdays: 3:00 – 3:30 p.m. – Other times as scheduled in the bulletin or 

call the Rectory anytime. 
 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 

Contact the Rectory 6 months prior to the intended date of marriage.  
 

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 

If you are in need of the Sacrament of the Sick, please contact the Rectory 

to make an appointment for a visit from a Priest.  

 
ADORATION OF THE  BLESSED SACRAMENT 

St John’s - 2nd and 3rd Tuesday of the month from 7-8 p.m.  
in the Church.  

St. Ann’s - First Friday of the month following the 9:00 a.m. Mass 
concluding with Benediction at 10:30 a.m. 

Registration: Families not registered, please call the Parish Office 

Collaborative  

of 

St. Ann  & St. John 

3rd Sunday of Easter 

April  30, 2017 

Saint John the Evangelist 
210 Central St., East Bridgewater 02333 

Office –103 N. Main Street, West Bridgewater 
508-378-4207     FAX 508-586-3876 

E-MAIL: stjohnebridge@comcast.net 
Website: www.stjohneb.org 

Facebook: St. John the Evangelist-EB 

Saint Ann 
103 N. Main St., West Bridgewater 02379 

Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 427 
508-586-4880      FAX  508-586-3876 

E-Mail: stanns@comcast.net 
Website:  stannswb.com 
Facebook:  St. Ann-WB 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Pastor: 

Rev. Paul L. Ring 
fr_plrstjohn@comcast.net 

 
Parochial Vicar 

Rev. Michael K. Harvey 
 

Daily Mass Assistant 
Rev. Donald P. Skerry 

 
Permanent Deacons: 

Brendan Fitzgerald  
deaconbrendan@comcast.net 

 
Joe Hopgood 

Deaconjoeh@comcast.net 

EUCHARISTIC LITURGIES 
 

St John’s 
Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m.  

Sunday: 8:00 a.m. & 10:30 a.m.  
Teen Mass – 6 p.m. TBA 

Daily Mass, Monday – Friday: 9:00 a.m. 
In the Chapel  

Divine Mercy every Thursday  
After Mass. 

 
St Ann’s 

Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m. 
Sunday: 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. 

Daily Mass, Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri. 
9:00 a.m.  

 

mailto:fr_plrstjohn@comcast.net


 2  

 

       MASSES FOR THE WEEK          A  NOTE FROM THE PASTOR 

St. John is a Stewardship Parish  
************************************************ 
Saturday, April 29, 2017      
    4:00 - Cliff & Doris Briggs—14th & 16th Ann. 
Sunday, April 30, 2017—Easter Sunday 
              8:00 -  Parishioners of the Collaborative 
            10:30 - June M. McHugh –Birthday Rem. 
Saturday, May 6, 2017   
    4:00  - Charles E. Moore — 4th Anniversary 
Sunday, May 7, 2017 
     8:00  - Parishioners of St. John 
   10:30 -  Thomas Buckley — 2nd Anniversary 

St. Ann is a Stewardship Parish  
*********************************************** 

Saturday, April 29, 2017 
    4:00 - Frank & Anna Manning,  
              John & Kathleen Garvey — Memorial 
Sunday, April 30, 2017 
              8:30 - Arthur Rix — 1st Anniversary 
     10:30 – Joseph M. Utka— 1st Anniversary 
Saturday, May 6, 2017 
   4:00  -  Joseph Hyde — 11th Anniversary 
                         Clare Hyde — 22nd Anniversary 
                          Ann Polisens — 7th Anniversary  
Sunday, May 7,  2017 
     8:30 — Alice Ferioli — 100th Birthday  
                                                      Celebration 
            10:30 —Louise Plumb — 1st Anniversary 

 
My Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
“…He was made known to them in the 
breaking of the bread” (Lk 24:35). When  
I was studying for the priesthood, we used to  
perform “practice Masses”; they obviously weren’t “valid” 
as we weren’t yet ordained. This “run through”, however, 
gave us a great opportunity to get the mechanics down for 
when we would be celebrating Mass for real (after ordina-
tion). Fast-forward to my first Mass: I was at the point of 
the Mass where the host is elevated and the words are spo-
ken (or were spoken, under the former translation), “Here 
is the Lamb of God who takes away the sins of the world, 
happy are those who are called to His Supper” (the words 
have been changed with the new translation of the Roman 
Missal, of course). At that point in the Mass, in my very 
new priesthood, it was as if I was receiving Jesus for the 
first time; my hands literally trembled, recognizing that I 
was holding Jesus in my hands! I believe I understood, in a 
very real way, what the disciples on the road to Emmaus 
felt “in the breaking of the bread” (ibid).  
 
This post-Resurrection encounter of the disciples with the 
Risen Christ is a “watershed” moment in their lives, and in 
salvation history. It begins with incredulity, with the disci-
ples amazed that someone doesn’t know what went on in 
the days of Jesus’ Passion, Death and Resurrection. Where 
was this guy (who, due to their grief, perhaps, don’t recog-
nize Jesus as Jesus) when all of this was happening?? How 
could he not know what went on these past few days??  
Jesus doesn’t take them to task, however – He takes the 
opportunity to teach them all about Himself, doing this 
through Scripture. The invitation is then proffered to Jesus 
to join them for supper. It is at this point, at this Eucharis-
tic moment, that the disciples finally recognize Jesus! 
How often in our own lives, due to worldly anxiety, do we 
fail to recognize Jesus in our midst? How often do we fail 
to see Him walking with us, teaching us, sharing Himself 
with us? It is in the breaking of the bread that we most 
powerfully “see” Jesus, under the appearance of bread and 
wine. Jesus reveals Himself to the disciples at the table, as 
He did so often, so that this Eucharist that we share on 
Sundays and Holy Days might be made all the more “real”. 
When we gather as a community of believers, as a family 
of faith, we are made ONE in the one bread and one cup. It 
is in this common meal that we come together, unity 
among diversity. We may come to the table with our  
diverse and disparate “baggage”, but we leave the table 
with the same Jesus. It is in this common worship, in the 
“breaking of the bread” (ibid) that Jesus powerfully reveals 
Himself to us. May we recognize Him not only then, but in 
the “ordinary” moments of our lives. 
 
Have a Blessed (Continued) Easter, 
 
Fr. Paul 

 
 

DEACONS’ CORNER 

 
This Monday we enter the month of May. It is a special 
month for it brings warmer weather. More importantly, we 
have the opportunity to remember either in her presence or 
in her memory the deep love our own mothers have shown 
to us over the years. 
 
The entire month is dedicated to the Queen of all mothers, 
the very Mother our Lord, Jesus. There are many titles 
attributed to Our Blessed Mother, among them, Daughter 
of Zion, Mother of the Church, Servant of the Lord, Virgin 
Mary, Madonna, Mother of perpetual Help, Mother of 
Mercy, Seat of Wisdom. The one title we all can appreci-
ate is Advocate which stresses Mary’s intercessory rela-
tionship with Her Son or with Her Father. 
 
Remember Jesus Himself did not refuse His Mother when 
She requested that He do Something about the potential 
embarrassment of the bride and groom when the wine ran 
out at their reception. 
 
She is our Holy Mother and deserves our veneration 
throughout the Month. She Herself has asked that we pray 
for peace in the world. 
 
God Bless, 
Deacon Brendan 

April 30, 2017—3rd Sunday in Easter 
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COLLABORATIVE NEWS AT ST. ANN’S & ST. JOHN’S 

  
Every Thursday night 

At 6:30 — St. Ann’s Parish Center 
Doors Open at 5:00 

 

COLLABORATIVE NAME 
 

The collaboration of St. Ann and St. John need a  
COLLABORATION name to define our newly joined faith 

community, 
(THE CHURCHES WILL REMAIN ST. ANN & ST JOHN 

BUT THE COLLABORATIVE NEEDS A NAME.) 
 

Do you have any suggestions? 
Please list them below, cut out this form and put it in the  

collection at Mass. 
All names will be considered by the Parish Pastoral Council. 

 
__________________________________________________ 

 
__________________________________________________ 

WHAT’S IN A NAME? 
 

The formation of Church Collaboratives is happening 
all through the Archdiocese of Boston.  Churches are 
being introduced to the process in various time frames.  
One of the advantages to collaborate is the combination 
of some resources in an effort to save money and a  
better utilization of priests’ times. 
 
We are one collaborative with two churches working 
together in a joint effort to evangelize and build strong 
faith communities. 
 
We pray for a name for our collaborative which repre-
sents our strength, commitment, and faith. 
 

PLEASE PRAY ON A NAME  
AND FILL OUT THE FORM BELOW! 

GUESS WHO IS COMING?  
 
On May 3rd, 2017, between 3:00 and 8:30 p.m. ---- 
the World Apostolate of Fatima is bringing the 
statue of the Immaculate Heart of Our Lady of 
Fatima to St. Joseph’s Parish in Kingston, MA. 
We are blessed to be one of only 23 parishes in the 
diocese to be visited by Our Lady. This will be a 
time to honor Our Lady and bring all the cares of 
our hearts to her for her intercession. Please join 
us! Watch for future bulletin notices.  

ATTENTION!!!!!! 
ADORATION IS MOVING TO TUESDAY NIGHTS 

 
AT ST. JOHN’S —-7 PM 

 
EVERY TUESDAY EVENING 

ALL ARE WELCOME!!!! 

 
Third Sunday of Easter: 

 
In this Sunday’s Gospel, as we hear the sto-
ry of the disciples on the road to Emmaus, 
we also come to know that as we reach out 
daily to our neighbor it is our daily walk 
with the risen Christ; we recognize him in others. 
 
Through your gifts, the Society of St. Vincent de 
Paul is able to provide food and other assistance to 
our neighbors by sharing the love and care of Je-
sus.  
 
Do you need food or other assistance? Do you know 
an East Bridgewater resident who needs help? If so 
please call our HOTLINE at 508-378-3760.  
 
The Society of St. Vincent de Paul here at St. John’s 
Parish strives every day to make a difference in the 
lives of our neighbors. 
 

NATIONAL TEACHERS WEEK 

THURSDAY 
MAY 4TH 
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West Bridgewater Food Pantry 
The cupboards are empty. 
There are many families in need of assistance. Cereal,  
cookies, cake mix, juice, crackers, & pudding are especially 
needed. You might want to consider a “gift certificate” from a 
local grocery store.  The Food Pantry is located at the Spring 
St. School and is open the first & third Wednesday of the 
month from 3:30 PM to 5:00 PM. 

Help is needed! Please contact Calvin Grey at  
508-559-6569 if you are able to volunteer! 

                        St Ann Prayer Line: 
To request prayers from members of Saint Ann’s 
Prayer Line for yourself, another person in need, or 
a special intention, please call or email Linda 
Santry at 508-586-6535 or linda@santry.org. If 
you would like to join the telephone tree or e-mail 
distribution list, please contact Linda. We would 
like to expand our membership for this worthy en-
deavor.   

PARISH NEWS FOR ST ANN’S 

          
Saint Ann’s will be holding 

A 

BABY SHOWER  
On 

May 6, 2017 & MAY 13, 2017 
 

Donations of clothing, diapers, wipes, baby incidentals, 
etc. are welcome.  If you choose to make a monetary 
donation, checks should be payable to: 

 Friends of the Unborn. 

Thank you to everyone who  
donated to the beautiful Easter 
Flowers.  Your generosity is  
Truly appreciated. 
 
God Bless……. 

 
First Communion Information 

 
   Rehearsal: Tuesday, May 9th & 

Fri. May 12th , 6:30 PM 
First Communion: May 13th, 10:00 AM 

 
                          Rehearsal: Tuesday, May 16th &  

                     Friday May 19th, 6:30 PM 
                 First Communion: May 20th, 10:00 AM 

 St Ann’s  Weekly Offertory: 
  
 April 23, 2017       $3,335 
 Good Friday           421 
 

   
 

ALL YOU CAN EAT 
 

SUNDAY, APRIL 30th 
 

8:30—11:30 
 

St Ann’s Parish Center 
 

Tickets $5 
 

 
Pancakes, sausages, milk, juice, coffee 

 
RAFFLES, RAFFLES, RAFFLES 

A Visit from Frozen’s ELSA 
Sponsored by Boy Scout Troop 25 in West Bridgewater 

 
STAFF 

Director of Religious Education  
Charlotte Leines 

stannsccd@comcast.net 
508-588-7740 

Director of Parish & Youth Ministry 
Nancy Smith — nhenn71@hotmail.com 

508-838-8490 

Administrative Assistant:  Arlene Stefano 

stanns@comcast.net 
508-586-4880 

Business Manager:  Judd Vail 
stanns@comcast.net 

Director of Music:  Matt Cunningham 
Stanns @comcast.net 

 

 

The annual blood drive 
on Good Friday yielded 
26 pints of blood which 
helps 78 people in need. 
Each pint serves three 
people.  
 

Thank you to the Red 
Cross employees and es-
pecially to all of the do-
nors and volunteers who 
make this drive successful each year. 
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Please keep the following in your prayers: Karen 
Debenedictis, Arthur Hornstra, Lori  Cullen, Carter Cullen  
Mariann Moberg,  Dottie Younis, Dave Swartz , Theresa 
Capachione, Phyllis MacDonald , Carolyn Oliviere, Ginger & 
John Margesion, Bob McGanty , Harry Hewins, Laurie 
Murray, Erica O’Sullivan, Bill O’Connell , Colleen Merto, Bill 
Osborne, Florence Lacey, Eleanor Moynihan, Edie Lincoln, Jim 
Cassidy, Danny Nichols, Kathy Turke, Katy Skillings, 
Christopher MacDonald, Jessica Chetwynd , Martha Bundeff, 
Sharon Farrell, Tom Griffin, Kim LeMoine, Christine Lombardi, 
Donna Shepard Folloni, Donna Millis, Jean Beaman, Bill Estes, 
Rita Flaherty, Donald Rush, Tyler Martin, John Spellman, Fr. 
Ed Doughty  & The residents of Sachem & Westview & all our 
service men and women serving in the military. 

PARISH NEWS FOR ST JOHN’S 

St John’s Shared Treasure:   Goal $5,900 

April  23—Offertory       3,538 

        Below goal:      2,362 

    Home Mission 2nd Coll:            1046   

 

        Total Under Budget = $17,515 

Grand Annual     $30,533 

April 30th — No second collection 

ST. JOHN’S GRAND ANNUAL  
PROGRESS 

 
 

GOAL     $36,000 
 
CURRENTLY $30,533  
 
We are so close—only $5,467 more  
to go.      

 

First Communion  
 

 
Rehearsal –May 4th—6 PM 
First Communion –May 6th—9 AM 

 

 


